# CHIPPEWA TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MINUTES of the OCTOBER 8, 2014 AGENDA MEETING

The Chippewa Township Board of Supervisors held their monthly Agenda Meeting at 8:30 a.m. on Wednesday, October 8, 2014. Present were Supervisor Jim Bouril, Supervisor Mark Hoenig, Supervisor Nancy Lamey, Manager Mark Taylor, Code Enforcement Officer Dawna Pella, Solicitor George Verlihay and Administrative Assistant Cindy Clark.

Chairman Bouril brought the meeting to order.

#### **VISITORS**

Chief Berchtold attended.

## **MANAGER**

Township Manager Mark Taylor had listed the following items on the agenda for discussion or action:

# 1. Bids for demolition on Emmet Drive:

Manager Mark Taylor said that 3 local contractors were contacted to submit bids for the demolition of the 115 Emmet Drive home. All 3 contractors submitted bids by the deadline. Mr. Bouril read the bids:

Joe Demuzio Developers \$ 4,900 to start, \$ 4,900 upon completion 119 Bent Birch Lane

Beaver Falls, PA 15010

Nicely Contracting \$ 9,000

P. O. Box 415

Darlington, PA 16115

W. D. Wright Contracting \$5,940

134 Glendale Road Beaver Falls, PA 15010

Manager Taylor added that he contacted all 3 contractors regarding the bids and moved forward and awarded the bid to W. D. Wright Contracting according to the Supervisors' direction at the previous meeting.

# 2. <u>Sanitary Board appointment</u>:

Mr. Taylor said that Dave Turner resigned from the Sanitary Authority and Chief Berchtold has sent a letter stating that he is interested in filling this unexpired term.

MR. HOENIG MOVED TO APPOINT Chief Berchtold to fill the unexpired term of Dave Turner on the Bradys Run Sanitary Authority Board. Ms. Lamey seconded the motion and with no further discussion the motion carried.

# 3. Speed sign:

The Manager had distributed sheets regarding the speed studies done by the Township on Darlington Road and on Blackhawk Road. The Darlington Road west to east sheet showed there were 17, 698 vehicles in 3 days, 18 hours and 10 minutes. On Blackhawk Road there were 39,470 vehicles during a span of 5 days, 6 hours and 40 minutes. The sheets listed the number of speeders and other pertinent information. He went over some of the items listed on the sheets with the Supervisors. He said using this speed sign not only deters people from speeding, but it also can help the Township determine where to use our man-hours. He asked the Supervisors to let him know if they are asked to place the speed sign in other Township locations.

# 4. Garbage collection issues:

Manager Taylor listed some of the problems residents are having with garbage pick-up, including people not receiving the flyers from Waste Management that listed new pick-up days and explained Waste Management's new procedures. The Manager said there is confusion because some people received the flyers but their next door neighbors did not. He said that the information included in the Waste Management flyer has now been posted on the Township's web site so that those who did not receive a flyer have access to the info. He commended Eileen Keenan, Dorinda Roberts and Cindy Clark for handling the hundreds of phone calls that have been coming in to the Municipal Building concerning the garbage collection problems. He feels we are keeping things under control the best we can at this point.

# 5. <u>Olsen Subdivision:</u>

Manager Taylor said that this subdivision item will presented to the Planning Commission next week and then brought to the Supervisors.

## **MANAGER'S MISCELLANEOUS ITEMS**

Mark Taylor said that leaf collection will be done on three consecutive Saturdays in November this year.

## **SUPERVISORS' BUSINESS**

Chairman Bouril reminded everyone that budget time will be arriving soon and the Supervisors need some information regarding the police needs before then. The Manager said he has been attempting to acquire certain information that will be needed.

Chairman Bouril announced that a pipeline safety meeting/dinner will be held on October 14<sup>TH</sup> at 5:30.

Chairman Bouril also announced that a ceremony will be held at the Beaver Presbyterian church in conjunction with Martin Luther King Day in January if anyone would like to attend. He attended last year.

#### **ADJOURNMENT**

With nothing	further	to come	before th	e Board,	Chairman	Bouril	adjourned	the meeti	ng at	8:45
a.m.										

Secretary	,	Chairman	